
July 8, 2024 MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETING FOR TOWN OF FRANKLIN 

The July monthly meeting for the Town of Franklin was called to order at 7:00pm by Chairman Wesely following the 
Pledge of Allegiance. 

Officers present:  Dave Wesely, Lori Kleiman, Katie Duckart, Sandy Smidle & Suzi Sevcik.  

Supervisor Duckart made a motion to approve the agenda, Supervisor Kleiman seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

Supervisor Kleiman made a motion to accept the minutes from the June Town Board meeting. Supervisor Duckart 
seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer Sandy Smidle presented the Treasurer’s Report, which shows a balance of $280,142.87   Supervisor Duckart 
made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report, Chairman Wesely seconded the motion, motion carried. 

In matters from visitors, Ryan Maigatter inquired about keeping a portion of a structure up that had once been a house 
to preserve the historic value of a log home, he’ll meet with the zoning administrator to review the plans as he also 
wants to build a house there and the condition was the existing house had to come down.  

Zoning administrator Suzi Sevcik noted there were 3 building permits issued, and an inquiry about land division between 
property owners, for that only a CSM and board approval of the CSM would be required.  

First Responder Suzi Sevcik reported that they received a large donation from Kate & Doug Elwell as well as a donation 
from Jane Seidl as well.   

Roadwork update – 

 Ditches are cut 
 Drumm Rd is graded & extra gravel added – price came in on budget 
 Scotts will be doing paving at the end of July, Seal Coat in August 
 Culverts Pre inspection is almost complete 

The Joy Konop/Copper Top rezone was discussed and without the 4 items the planning commission required, Supervisor 
Duckart made a motion to table the request until the needed documentation was done. Chairman Wesely seconded the 
motion. Motion carried.  

The Stangelville Inn has applied for a liquor license. Clerk Sevcik noted that all the paperwork was in order, the fee for 
the Reserve License was paid ($10,000) in addition to the regular license fee. It was also properly noticed in the Denmark 
News. Chairman Wesely made a motion to approve the liquor license, Supervisor Kleiman seconded the motion, motion 
carried.  

Clerk Sevcik noted that the Partisan Primary Election is August 13th and poll workers are set. There will be a public test of 
the polling equipment on August 6th at noon & that notice is properly posted.  

Town Disbursements were discussed, approved and paid. 

Our next monthly meeting will be August 12, 2024, at the Franklin Town Hall at 7pm 
There being no further discussion, the Town Board meeting was adjourned at 7:21 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,   

Suzi Sevcik Town Clerk 


